LINCOLN TRAIL ELEMENTARY

SBDM COUNCIL

February 9, 2006

Linda Reed, co-chairperson, called the regular meeting of the School-Based Decision-Making Council of Lincoln Trail Elementary to order at 3:00 p.m. in the counselor’s office.  Members present were Jennifer Lewis, chairperson; Linda Reed, co-chairperson, Becky Hillard, Kim Howell, Rich Laing and Linda Lindsey.  There were no guests.

The SBDM Council accepted the agenda by consensus.

06-018 Motion was made by Becky Hillard and seconded by Linda Lindsey to accept the minutes from the January 12, 2006, regular SBDM meeting.  The motion carried.

Jennifer Lewis advised the council that the staff has begun the preliminary work of analyzing test data to determine needs for the CSIP.  The staff will continue to meet to finish this work.  Parents are needed for writing the plan.  Linda Lindsey discussed how to enlist parents in the CSIP writing process.  Parents are going to be recruited and asked to meet on February 22, March 1, and March 8 after school.

Linda Reed advised the council that a teacher wanted the paper and ink shortage problem to be addressed at SBDM and some possible solutions recommended.  Rich Laing wanted to know the reasons behind the shortage.  Jennifer Lewis and Becky Hillard discussed the new Reading A-Z program as one of the possible causes for the paper and ink shortage.  Teachers want to utilize the program and get as many materials as possible because the board may not renew our subscription next year.  Another possibility for the shortage is the amount of ink and paper needed by Special Education teachers for IEPs, monitoring tools, alternative portfolios, etc.  Several options were discussed including Special Education teachers requesting funds from the Special Education Department for these needs.  Also, a survey was discussed giving teachers options for how cartridges are purchased.  Becky Hillard will be sending the survey to teachers and the results will be discussed at the next SBDM meeting.  Linda Lindsey also discussed a possible day similar to teacher appreciation that allowed parents to purchase items for their child’s classroom.  Discussion was also held about allowing teachers to create a “Wish List” of any item needed for the classroom.  Parents would be given the list at the beginning of the school year and could buy items from the list at their discretion throughout the year.  

SBDM elections were discussed.  Jennifer Lewis informed the council that Jill McIntyre would form a committee to be in charge of the teacher elections.  Jason Root, PTA President will be in charge of the parent elections.  Rich Laing, parent, and Linda Reed, teacher, will be vacating their seats on SBDM Council.  Nominations for teachers will be taken at the end of February and elections will be held in March.  Parent nominations and elections will be held later in the school year. 

Daily enrollment reports were reviewed.

The SBDM Council reviewed the past month’s accident reports.  The SBDM Council did not feel that the accident reports represented any pattern of unsafe conditions or practices at the school at this time.  

The February 9, 2006, SBDM Council meeting was adjourned by consensus.
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